
A warm welcome to our February newsletter! It’s hard to believe how quickly this term is
flying by, and I’m delighted to share some of the exciting things that have taken place at
school.

Reminder: Collecting children from After School Clubs and After School Care
Please can I remind all parents to wait outside the main entrance when collecting children
from After School Clubs and After School Care. A member of staff or Club Lead will bring
the children to the main entrance/Shabbat door for dismissal. Parents are not to come into
the School Hall or the Dance Studio when collecting.

Spring Term Parent Forum 
I would like to invite all of our parents to our upcoming termly Parent Forum, which will take
place on Thursday 27th March from 9 - 10am in the School Hall. These forums provide a
fantastic opportunity for us to continue working together to push our school forward,
ensuring the best possible outcomes for all of our students.

As discussed at our previous meeting, we kindly ask that parents complete the form linked
below. This will help us structure the meeting and prepare to address the topics most
important to you.

Parent Forum Form

Headteacher’s message
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https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=Tfu2Lko2OUusAQPW3gn12hJc-Lx3efRCjvNv0p1Eu2ZUMDJDR1o3NU9XUlM1UlI4RkxQUFJCU05aQy4u


Mrs Naude
Admin@mjps.org.uk

Miss Johnson
School@mjps.org.uk

Mrs Naude/Miss Johnson
absence@mjps.org.uk

Arbor support 
Clubs (Wrap around care, breakfast

club and after school clubs)
Health and Safety

General school information
Whole school events

Finance support (Pupil Premium) 

Arbor support
School trips

General school information 
Whole school events 

Open mornings
School tours 

Tax-Free Childcare
Pupil sickness

Leave of absence request
Lateness

Collection - you will be late or
another adult will be collecting

your child

Admin
Trips

Please keep an eye out for trips being released on Arbor for the Spring and Summer
Term.
Ensure that all trip payments are made by the deadlines given. Failure to make
payments by the deadline will mean that your child is not able to take part on the trip. If
you are experiencing financial hardship, please contact Mrs Naude: admin@mjps.org.uk

Pupil Author
I am immensely proud to announce that one of our Year 6 students, Bruno Woznicki, is now
a published author! Bruno has spent the last three months working diligently on writing and
editing his very own book, The Lost Map, a historical fiction novel set during World War II.
The story follows 12-year-old siblings, Emily and Jack, who are evacuated from London to
the peaceful countryside to escape the dangers of the Blitz. Settling with a kind but
mysterious elderly woman, Mrs. Maple, and her grandson, Thomas, the children find
themselves struggling to adapt to the unfamiliar, quiet life of rural England. However, their
adventure takes a thrilling turn when they stumble upon an old, hand-drawn map hidden in a
forgotten attic trunk.
Bruno’s passion for writing shines through in this gripping tale, and I couldn’t be more
excited for him to share his creativity with the world.
If you would like to purchase your own copy of the book, please click the link below. Happy
reading!

The Lost Map

https://www.amazon.co.uk/Lost-Map-Adventure-Story-Bruno/dp/B0DW8W8Z4Z/ref=sr_1_1?crid=39FMQHVE9VXMG&dib=eyJ2IjoiMSJ9.z7lWAWwsibyT0Eb_liRz9uT9tH70nhxjFe-tD93vMgDQKGoeW7NFXDq_Wnc-FBz4s14OXe9Ews6yqQniFn3T0mbNP8sfwQJBQKVgq7ndbJQbTRy3SJErH5hXu0vZTKabhdmXR8K6AZS3r5N1eOxluwX2xEfthMqWy77WHXJhYm-842c01r85Q9Bv1kdPKOUaS-f40rtKYYyxpVFrVBQVyu9yQnx0ktkjXFnokVNjPbk.qc-ymfw1EnJHhYbVHe7leJG3VsCP_Or_sE4RVPnGjw4&dib_tag=se&keywords=the+lost+map&qid=1740752742&sprefix=the+lost+ma%2Caps%2C177&sr=8-1


Upper School

Staff Star of the Month

Week beginning Lower School Upper School 

3rd February 2025 Grape Aleph Olive Aleph 

10th February 2025 Wheat Aleph Olive Bet
Olive Aleph 

24th February 2025 Grape Aleph Olive Bet

Attendance of the month
Congratulations to the classes below for winning the weekly attendance

certificates for February.

I am very pleased to announce that Mrs Doan is our Staff Star of the Month! Mrs
Doan wears many hats in her role as Deputy Headteacher, and even with a long
to-do list, she consistently goes above and beyond to ensure the best for all the
children at Mosaic. Her dedication, hard work, and positive attitude make a real

difference to our community.
Thank you, Mrs Doan, for everything you do!

School attendance continues to be a priority for our school community. Our whole school
attendance is currently 94% and our target is 96%. If your child’s attendance falls below
90% they are considered persistently absent. If you would like support with your child’s
attendance, please contact our attendance officer, Mrs Naude, on admin@mjps.org.uk.



Teaching and Learning 

Reception

Year 1

This February, Reception was very busy exploring new books and
showing off their phonics skills. We read “The Remember
Balloons” and wrote about our favourite memories with friends and
family, “Who ate Steve” as part of Spark! School Book Awards and
“Smile out loud” for some happy poetry.

In Maths, we explored numbers to 10 and adding different groups.
Reception has started to show their Maths working out using
addition and subtraction number sentences!

 In English, we have been exploring a new text called “Stuck”,
which we used to inspire us to write a new version. The
children worked hard to substitute the character, problem and
solution from the original story while keeping the main
structure. I was very pleased with the outcome – well done to
all of them.
 
In History, we finished our topic of Toys with teddy bears and
how they have changed over time. Some children brought
their own teddy to show the class, and all the children created
a timeline to show teddies from the past to now.

In PSHE, the children have been learning about symptoms of
illnesses and how medicine can be used as treatment. They
have been using their oral and Drama skills in designated
role-play scenarios.  
For the past two weeks, the children have been completing
their hand puppets inspired by the Little Red Riding Hood
story in Design and Technology lessons. They used their
joining and design skills to create some amazing puppets.
 
Our indoor PE lessons were all about travelling and using
gymnastic shapes. We explored travelling in different ways
around the room and on benches, as well as practising log
and egg rolls on the mat. The children showed great balance
and coordination when using gymnastic shapes such as
Straight, Tuck, Straddle and Pike.

Wheat Aleph is excited to have
started their new topic – Around
the World. We have received a
visit from Paddington Bear and
have begun our voyage through
the continents, starting off with
Europe. We have role played
going through the airport and
flying on a plane, learned about
Italy and Leonardo da Vinci,
and listened to the Continent
song.



Teaching and Learning 
Year 2

Year 3

In Year 2 this February, the children have been busy with exciting
learning activities. 
In English, we have been writing our own adventure stories
inspired by “The Day the Crayons Came Home”, following the
journey of Esteban the Magnificent as he set off on his quest. The
children followed a structured approach to writing their adventure
stories. They began by creating a vivid setting to bring Esteban’s
journey to life. Next, they wrote the beginning of the story,
introducing the character and the setting of the story. They then
built up the excitement by adding details about the journey before
introducing a problem or challenge for Esteban to overcome. After
that, they worked on a resolution, thinking creatively about how
the problem could be solved. Finally, they wrapped up their
stories with an ending that brought the adventure to a satisfying
close.

Science lessons were filled with hands-on investigations, where
the children compared different materials to see which were most
suitable for specific uses. They also recorded their findings in
block graphs and tested which paper fold could create the
strongest bridge.

To round off the term, in Art, they completed their fantastic clay
houses, showcasing their creativity and fine motor skills. It has
been a wonderful and productive month. 

In English, we’ve been diving into the world’s most extreme and
awe-inspiring continent—Antarctica! Using a combination of non-
fiction books and carefully selected online resources, students
embarked on a research journey to uncover fascinating facts about
its icy landscapes, wildlife, and explorers. They then channelled
their newfound knowledge into crafting detailed non-chronological
reports, honing their writing and research skills.  
  
Our budding scientists have been getting their hands dirty—literally!
We've been investigating rocks and soils through hands-on
experiments, sparking curiosity about the Earth's foundations. Most
recently, we conducted a permeability test on different soil types to
determine which would be best for growing plants or construction.
Our findings led to exciting discussions about how soil composition
affects everyday life!

Innovation was at the heart of our D&T lessons as students
explored wearable technology. Using Micro:Bit devices, they
designed and programmed their own interactive products, bringing
creativity and technology together in an exciting way. To complete
the experience, they created digital point-of-sale badges,
enhancing their understanding of branding and product
presentation.  
  
It’s been a fantastic few weeks of discovery, experimentation, and
innovation! 



Teaching and Learning 
Year 4

Year 5 - Olive Aleph

English: This term we have gone back in time to
the age of Anglo-Saxons and looking at one
powerful and courageous warrior in particular:
Beowulf. We read his story and discussed the
pages and chapters from front to back to fully
understand how much of a hero he was. The
pupils independently completed a diary extract
as if they were him arriving to the wild place of
Denmark, to successfully kill the terrifying beast
Grendel. I have never seen Year 4 in such awe
of a character and everything that he
represents. It was a very fun half term learning
all about him. 
 
Spanish: This is the second academic year that
Year 4 have been learning Spanish, and their
knowledge and skills have been progressing
wonderfully. This half term we have looked at
facial features and combined it with our existing
knowledge of numbers and colours. Therefore,
the pupils were having a very fun and creative
time when designing and completing their alien
characters and explaining all about their
physical features: It has 5 blue eyes and red
hair (tiene cinco ojos azules y pelo rojo). 

In English, we have started reading “Song of the Dolphin Boy”, a fascinating
story that ties into our Humanities topic on oceans. This week, pupils have
been busy planning and drafting newspaper articles about the threats facing
the Great Barrier Reef. Working in pairs, they researched key facts about
this incredible natural wonder and explored the dangers it faces, such as
climate change, pollution, and coral bleaching. Their articles highlight the
importance of protecting marine life and keeping our oceans healthy. 
 
Our key question for Humanities this term is ‘How do we use our oceans?’
Pupils have been investigating how different countries rely on the sea for
trade and transportation. We explored how goods and services are imported
and exported across the world, and how shipping routes connect different
countries. This has given pupils a greater understanding of the role oceans
play in our everyday lives, from the food we eat to the products we use. 
 
In PSHE, we have started our new topic on hygiene and the importance of
keeping our bodies clean. We discussed daily hygiene routines and why
they are essential for staying healthy. Pupils shared their own tips on
personal care and are learning how good hygiene habits can prevent illness
and promote well-being. 
We are looking forward to an exciting term ahead, full of discovery and
learning! 

Design and Technology: Each team has managed to come together
and create their own 3D Pavilion structure, and the results are
incredible! Each team worked fantastically hard to gather and use the
necessary materials to create the pavilions and make sure that they
resembled their original plans and ideas when completing the
designing stage. During the month, the pupils went from being
cautious hot glue gun users to absolute professionals and Mrs Novak
and I can’t believe how sturdy and secure each structure is.



Teaching and Learning 

Year 5 - Olive Bet

Year 6

Throughout the term, we
have been busy creating our
own space-themed artwork.
Inspired by Teis Albers, we
experimented with a range of
mark making and printing
techniques in preparation for
our final project.

In Maths, we have really
loved our learning on
fractions, decimals and
percentages – we had a great
time on Number Day when
we applied our mathematical
knowledge to games and life
skills such as financial
literacy.

To start the new Half Term, Year 6 are
looking at Newspaper reports and how to
write them.

In Maths, we have been calculating area and
perimeter. Using Trundel wheels and other
measuring equipment, we measured the
area of our classroom to be approximately
55m squared, just a little bit smaller than Mr
Bentley's flat.

In PSHE, we have been learning about
how to stay healthy and take care of our
bodies. We were whizzes with nutrition
and were able to identify what makes up
a healthy diet and even admitted that
sweets and treats are only good in
moderation! We’re looking forward to
applying this learning to our upcoming
DT unit when we create our own recipe
for a healthy Bolognese sauce. 



Earlier his month, Mosaic celebrated a very important birthday; the birthday of the trees! Tu Bi’Shvat is a
wonderful celebration that allows people to go outside, roam amongst nature and enjoy the beauty around us.
And this is exactly what we did as a whole school during the morning of Tu Bi’Shvat. 

First, Ms Schurr held a short assembly for the whole school to explain the importance of the festival, what it
represents and why we celebrate it altogether. Then, in class partners, we walked to Putney’s Cenotaph to be
surrounded amongst nature, trees and open spaces. Here, the pupils were tasked with a fun Scavenger Hunt
activity, where they had to find different objects from nature that represented various categories. For
example, ‘find something that is soft / rough / straight.’ After hunting for as many different objects as we
could, we shared our knowledge and findings altogether before making our way back to school. All the
teachers were very impressed and proud of the pupils’ behaviour and how they represented our school
amazingly well. Bravo, Mosaic! 

Tu Bi’Shvat 2025

Jewish Learning



Mathematics Enrichment Activities

Each year, the NSPCC encourage schools nationwide to participate in Number Day to promote a love
of Math and raise awareness and money to support their important services. Now, here at Mosaic, we
love our Maths, and our children (and staff!) are always eager to dress for digits and have a whole day
centred around numbers, shapes and various other areas of Math! This year, our STEM stars also
organised and held a number-themed Bake Sale to raise money for the NSPCC. 

NSPCC Number Day 2025

Year 4 became Mathematical Explorers, working together to help
solve and progress through Hypatia's Mathematical Maze. This is
a really fun interactive game on BBC Bitesize, that allows the
class to work in partners trying to crack codes in order to
progress and continue through different levels to try and get the
end prize. We were working with Multiplication, Division and
column method for Addition and Subtraction. Luckily, every team
successfully finished the games and obtained the prize! 

 Year 5 were assigned a number and worked on developing their
fluency with it. They then took on the challenge of creating an A-
Z list to expand their mathematical vocabulary within a given time
frame. Next, they participated in an NRICH maze activity,
navigating through the maze to reach a total of 100 or create a
significant number. To conclude the day, each student had fun
making a fraction cupcake, combining learning with creativity. 

Year 6 played Maths games involving dice, rocks, paper and
scissors, and we used measuring skills to make bowls of icing
and whipped cream.  

In Reception, we used our counting skills to decorate
biscuits with smarties. We split them into even and odd
piles and made sure to include a few with repeating
patterns. Throughout the day, we played counting games,
sang shape songs and created repeating patterns both in
our art and using body percussion.  
 
Year 1 had a great Number Day, using their already
acquired skills in a range of games and activities
throughout the day. We started the day with the Buddy key
challenge, created our own number representation head
bands, decorated cupcakes for the Bake Sale and finished
with a number dedicated Music session.  
 
Year 2 drew colourful arrays, played a range of
mathematical games on Hit the Button and designed their
own number T-shirt! We also teamed up with Year 1 and
decorated cupcakes for our NSPCC bake sale with icing
and number sprinkles. 

Year 3 played Maths games on Kahoot and Hit the Button;
Maths board games, Crack the Codes and Times Tables
challenges. We also decorated Maths-themed biscuits for
the STEM stars’ Bake Sale. 



Mathematics Enrichment Activities

We raised £121.50 for the NSPCC!



QU
IZ NIGHT

Saturday
8th March 2025

7:30 pm

£25
including dinner

An amazing night of facts, food, fun
... and frozen margaritas! 

Tickets online at https://www.friendsofmjps.org.uk
or in person from FOM 

Cash bar available!

EARLY BIRD OFFER!
Buy a table of 6 before half term (14.2.25) and get a
free bottle of wine!

Come as a smaller group/ individual and we will
team you up!

https://www.friendsofmjps.org.uk/


PURIM

TICKETS ONLINE AT
WWW.FRIENDSOFMJPS.ORG.UK

20

TH
MARCH2025

£5
5:00 PM - 6:30 PM

THEME: RAINBOW
WHERE ALL YOUR FAVOURITE COLOURS!





WANDSWORTH MUSIC ACADEMY 

CHAMBER MUSIC
RECITAL 

2025
Monday 17th March, 6.30-8pm

All Saints Church, Brudenell Rd, London SW17 8DQ 
Our talented young

chamber music players
and music academy tutors

perform several
recognised and advanced
works to celebrate the 

world of Chamber Music!

www.wandsworthmusic.co.uk
 #makingmusicmatter

Purchase tickets at www.eventbrite.co.uk



11+ 27th - 29th
August

Familiarisation
Tests

Book
now!

Contact Us
info@11plustestkingston.co.uk
www.11plustestkingston.co.uk

and

Held at
Tiffin School

KT2 6RL

Terms and conditions apply. Please ensure you have read our FAQs before booking. For reduced-priced Pupil Premium tickets, please contact us before booking.

English and Maths tests

Exam day experience

Feedback by topic area

Easter and Summer cycle available

Reduced ticket price available for Pupil Premium Students

15th - 16th
April

https://www.11plustestkingston.co.uk/book-now-3/
mailto:info@11plustestkingston.co.uk
mailto:info@11plustestkingston.co.uk
http://www.11plustestkingston.co.uk/


 Feel the Rhythm! 
Come & Learn New Dance Moves 

 Every Tuesday 4-5PM 

Family Hub 166 Roehampton Lane 

Name of Child________________________________________

Emergency Contact___________________________________

Photo Consents Required______________________________

Age 8-12 years old____________________________________

Mixed session________________________________________ 

Move, grooves and connect in a high energy, friendly space.

No experience needed. Just bring your passion and lets dance 

FREE FREE FREE FREE 



 
 

‘

Family Hub 166 Roehampton 

STEP INTO THE RING’ 

Junior Boxing Club 

Every Tuesday 5.15-6pm 

LETS GET STRONGER TOGETHER 

FREE FREE FREE 

Name of Child__________________________

Emergency Contact______________________

Photo Consent Required__________________

Age 8-12 
Boxing Skills-Fitness & Discipline-Team work & Confidence 







Official 

The Group is held at: 

Venue:
Address:
Day:
Time:
Date: 

Roehampton Family Hub
166 Roehampton Lane, Roehampton, SW15 4HR
Tuesdays
9.30am – 12.30pm
14 January 2025 – 1 April 2025 

Light refreshment will be provided. 

Contact: WandsworthLINKS@richmondandwandsworth.gov.uk 

 

Strengthening Families, Strengthening
Communities (SFSC) 

What is the SFSC group? 
A parenting group that supports parents to strengthen their parenting skills and enhance

relationships with their children. It considers ways to build stronger community connections and
promote children’s safety and wellbeing. 

How do you know this group is for you? 
Anyone with responsibilities caring for a children aged 2-18 years. 

 
How can the group help? 

The course includes how to handle stress and manage emotions as well as how to value family 
and cultural traditions within their home. 

Helping to build self-esteem and confidence in your child and promote a sense of wellbeing and 
confidence as a parent. 

How long do the groups run for? 
Face to face: 12 weeks for 3 hrs 

You will be given a parent manual when you come to group. 
 

What Parents Say? 
‘“There is less shouting in my home”

“I now have a toolbox of skills that will help as my children get older.” 

mailto:WandsworthLINKS@richmondandwandsworth.gov.uk/
mailto:WandsworthLINKS@richmondandwandsworth.gov.uk/





